
BOARD OF SELECTMEN

MINUTES

Tuesday, January 13, 2009
      Swampscott, MA 01907
A meeting of the Board of Selectmen was held at the Swampscott Town Hall, 22 Monument Avenue, Swampscott, Mass.  Chairman Athony A. Scibelli opened the meeting at 7:30P.M.       
Attendance: Chairman, Anthony A. Scibelli, Vice Chairman Eric A. Walker, Selectman Adam P. Forman,  Robert E. Mazow, Jill G. Sullivan and Town Administrator, Andrew W. Maylor.
Open Session / Discussion:
Aggregate Industries & ERAC submitted and discussed the recent Noise Mitigation Study for the Aggregate Industries Rock Quarry with Selectman Forman recusing himself from the discussion.  
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to accept the recommendation of ERAC that the HP400 Crusher  that is out of balance be adjusted and the sound baffle be installed on one of the two crushers and ERAC return back to the Board prior to April with a current new Sound Study, seconded by Selectman Mazow.  Selectman Forman recused himself from the vote. 
The Board discussed the renewal of the Class II Car Dealers License for Citgo, 219 Paradise Road, Swampscott, Mass, with the owner Mr.Ghassan Moussa. The Board has been informed that the Citgo has applied through the Zoning Board of Appeals to amend to their special permit.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to approve the renewal of Citgo’s Class II License for 2009, which includes up to four vehicles for sale, seconded by Selectman Forman.
 Votes of the Board:

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Forman to approve Kopelman & Paige, P.C. invoice in the amount of $7,463.50 for services through November 30, 2008, seconded by Selectman Sullivan.  
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to approve Bernstein & Miller, P.C in the amount of $3,795.00 for services through November 2008, seconded by Selectman Walker.   

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Walker to approve meeting minutes from December 23, 2008, seconded by Selectman Forman. 

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Walker to approve Activity and Use Limitation Phillips Park seconded by Selectman Sullivan.

Town Administrator’s Report:
Andrew W. Maylor, Town Administrator discussed the State Budget expectations.   

Selectmen’s Time:
Selectman Mazow spoke briefly about the snow removal budget. Mr. Mazow is hoping for some good news from the State on their budget and how it will affect the Town.

Selectman Sullivan informed the Board the Zoning By Law Review Committee has received a grant in the amount of $10, 000.00 that was initiated by Danielle McKnight the former Town Planner. Selectman Sullivan reminded residents of her upcoming office hours to be held on Thursday, January 29, 2009, at the Swampscott Town Hall. 
Selectman Walker spoke on the meeting recently held in Lynn on the possible increase of tolls suggested by the Mass Turnpike Authority. Selectman Walker spoke positively on the new YMCA in Marblehead/Swampscott he recently visited. 

Selectman Forman spoke on a future agenda item regarding the discussion on implementing a sign policy. 
Selectman Scibelli spoke on the budget and how the process is on going with many different departments participating in the dialogue. Selectman Scibelli spoke on the plans to be pro-active during these budget talks. 
Adjournment:
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Forman to adjourn meeting at 8:15P.M. seconded by Selectman Walker.
Attest:

Maureen Shultz 

Administrative Assistant 

